Cell 3 Design
City of Brighton, Water Enterprise

Water Plan Grant Apphcatlon November 2018 Board Meeting
Lat: 39.961155 DETATILILS
Long: -104.847666 Total Project Cost: $475,000
* Water Plan Grant Request: $95,000
Other CWCB Funding: S0
Other Funding Amount: S0
Applicant Match: $380,000

Project Type(s): Study (Design)
Project Category(Category):  Storage & Supply

L O C A T I O N Measurable Result : once constructed 2,700 acre-feet

created
Drainage Basin: South Platte/Metro

Cell 3 is a gravel pit reservoir and is the third reservoir in the Ken Mitchell Lakes reservoir complex
owned by the City of Brighton. The full storage of Cell 3 is 2,700 acre-feet. The reservoir’s gravel
operations are complete and a slurry wall was installed. Currently Cell 3 is capable of holding water;
however, it is not yet fully functional because water cannot be efficiently transported in and out of the
reservoir without: slope protection, inflowing and outflowing spillways, a diversion structure, and an
augmentation station. Water Plan Grant funding will be used to help cover the cost of the design of
these components.

Initially the City submitted two grant applications for Cell 3. One application ($75,000) for
augmentation station design and one ($20,000) for slope protection and spillway design. Because both
grants requests were for design efforts at Cell 3 and the measurable result was tied to one location,
staff asked the City to combine the requests into one application.

Design elements of the grant request include: slope protection design that is expected to be comprised
of grouted and un-grouted riprap that will be placed in areas prone to erosion to protect the integrity
of the reservoir’s walls; spillways that will be designed with the purpose of protecting the reservoir
from major flood events; diversion structure design
that will include multiple gravity lines and a pump
station to move water from the South Platte River
into Cell 3; and, an augmentation station that will
include a pump station to return water from Cell 3 to
the river.

20% of the design cost will be funded through the
Water Plan Grant and the remaining 80% will be paid
by the City’s funds.

The City intends to complete the design work by the
end of 2019.
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August 10, 2018

Anna Mauss

Department of Natural Resources
Colorado Water Conservation Board
Water Project Loan Program

1313 Sherman St, Room 718
Denver, CO 80203

RE: Support for Grant Funding of City of Brighton Cell 3 Improvement Grants

Dear Ms. Mauss,

The Metro Roundtable is pleased to announce our support of the City of Brighton’s applications to the
Colorado’s Water Plan Grant Fund for the Cell 3 Augmentation Station Design and Cell 3 Slope
Protection and Spillways Design projects. Funding from the grant would go towards the design of
diversion and augmentation facilities as well as slope protection and spillways for Cell 3, an existing
reservoir adjacent to the South Platte River. The City of Brighton’s funding request advances Brighton’s
goals of increasing water storage and by doing so, advances the water storage goals of the South Platte
Basin as a whole.

The Metro Roundtable members are confident that improving Cell 3 to increase Brighton’s available
water storage will be valuable to the citizens of Brighton, and also contribute to sustainable water
management in the South Platte Basin, and voted unanimously to approve the applicatioan. The
completion of these improvements at Cell 3 will allow for greater storage along the South Platte, which
is directly in accordance with the goals of the Colorado’s Water Plan and the South Platte Basin
Implementation Plan.

As the City of Brighton continues to pursue progressive water projects that promote efficient and
sustainable water management, the Metro Roundtable and | will continue to support their efforts and
advocate on their behalf. | highly recommend this project for grant funding and look forward to hearing
about its success and contribution to the City of Brighton and the South Platte Basin.

Sincerely,

Barbara Biggs

Metro Roundtable Chairperson



